
 
 
 
 

AGENDA 
March 1, 2017 

 

I.  Call to Order – Roll Call and Approval of Agenda    (6:30 – 6:35 p.m.) 
         

II. Budget Discussion        (6:35 – 7:15 p.m.) 

Mr. Christian Dorsey, Board of Director (VA), Mr. Michael Goldman,  
Board of Director (MD) and WMATA Staff, Budget and Finance 

III. Public Comment Period       (7:15 – 7:25 p.m.) 
 

IV. Approval of Past Meeting Minutes      (7:25 – 7:30 p.m.) 
February 1, 2016    
 

V. Chair’s Report         (7:30 – 7:40 p.m.) 
 
VI. RAC Committee Updates –        (7:40 – 8:25 p.m.) 

Work Plan Items      
 Leadership  
 Budget and Finance  
 Customer Service  
 Programs, Projects and Planning  
 Safety  

 
VII. Announcements        (8:25 – 8:30 p.m.) 

VIII. Adjournment         (8:30 p.m.) 
 
 
 

 

 RAC Leadership (Executive Session) (12:00 p.m.)  – March 6, 2017  
     Accessibility Advisory Committee (AAC) (5:30 p.m.) – March 6, 2017   
 RAC Customer Service Committee (6:00 p.m.) – March 9, 2017 
 RAC Program, Projects, and Planning Committee (PPP) (6:30 p.m.) – March 15, 2017 
 RAC Safety Committee (6:30 p.m.) – March 15, 2017 
 Riders’ Advisory Council Meeting (RAC) (6:30 p.m.) – April 5, 2017 

 

                                         LIKE US ON FACEBOOK!  
                                                                  https://www.facebook.com/wmatarac/ 

 

Upcoming Meetings  
 



 

 

WMATA Riders’ Advisory 
Council 

 
Wednesday February 1, 2017  
6:30 P.M. Regular Meeting 

 
 

MINUTES 
 

Place: Lower Level Meeting Room, Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority 
Headquarters (Jackson Graham Building), 600 Fifth Street NW, Washington, DC 

 
Present: Members 

Colin Reusch, At-Large 
Debra MacKenzie, VA, Arlington County 
Sietse Goffard, District of Columbia 
J. Clarence Flanders, At-Large 

    Bob Fogel, Maryland Vice Chair, Montgomery County 
    Valerie Cook, District of Columbia 
    Wil White, MD, Prince George’s County 

Katherine Kortum, District of Columbia 
Joseph Suh, District of Columbia 
Lorraine Silva, VA, Arlington County 
Yvette Washington, MD, Prince George’s County 
Dexter Williams, District of Columbia 
Sareana Kimia, MD, Montgomery County 
Jamie Woodside, District of Columbia 

    Sawyer Baker, VA, Arlington County 
    Richard Ezike, VA, Fairfax County 
    Nick Bertoni, VA, Fairfax County 
    Paul Meissner, VA, City of Alexandria 
 
 

Other Attendees 
Joi Moorer, WMATA Staff Coordinator 

     
 
 

Absent: Members 
  James Zepp, MD, Montgomery County 

    Denise Clarke, MD, Prince George’s County 
    Pat Sheehan, At-Large/Accessibility Advisory Committee, Chair 
   
 
 

Presider: Bob Fogel, RAC Interim Chair, MD, Montgomery County



 

 

I. Call to Order/Opening Remarks 

Mr. Fogel called the February 2017 meeting of the Metro Riders’ Advisory Council (RAC) to order at 
6:30pm. Joi Moorer performed roll call.   

 
II. Approval of Agenda 

The agenda was approved without objection. 

III. Introduction of New and Returning Members 

Mr. Fogel had all members introduce themselves to the group and briefly speak about their 
background. The newest members to the Council were: 

 Nick Bertoni 
 Paul Meissner 
 Richard Ezike 
 Sawyer Baker 

IV. Conversation with Board Members Mr. Corcoran (VA) and Mr. Lauby (Fed.) 

Regretfully, both Board Members were unable to attend. 
  
V. Public Comment 

There were no public comments 
 

VI. Approval of Past Meeting Minutes 

The February 2017 minutes were approved without objection.  

VII. Chair’s Report 

Mr. Fogel briefly spoke about his experience delivering the Monthly Report, and referenced the 
report in the back of the packet for reading. 
 

VIII. Nomination of Officers  

Council Members had a pre-vote discussion about the RAC’s public engagement and Board 
interaction – consensus was that there was opportunity for RAC to strengthen its public visibility. 
 
Mr. Fogel provided members with a recap of previous month’s election results and encouraged 
members to reach out to their respective Vice-Chairs and/or the Staff Coordinator with 
concerns/issues. Subsequently, the Council voted for both the Chair and Vice-Chair positions. 
 
Chair Nominations 
Mr. Reusch nominated Ms. Kortum; seconded by Mr. Goffard; the vote passed unanimously 
 
VA Vice-Chair Nominations 
Ms. Mackenzie nominated Ms. Silva; seconded by Ms. Sawyer; the vote passed unanimously 
 
Budget and Finance Committee Chair Nominations 
Mr. Suh nominated Mr. Goffard seconded by Mr. Flanders; the vote passed unanimously 
 



 

 

Customer Service Committee Chair Nominations 
Mr. Flanders nominated Mr. Reusch; seconded by Mr. Suh; the vote passed unanimously 
 
 
Programs, Projects and Planning Committee Chair Nominations 
Mr. Williams nominated Mr. Suh; seconded by Ms. Woodside; the vote passed unanimously 
 
Safety Committee Chair Nominations 
Nominations occurred post-meeting. Sawyer Baker was later elected unanimously to serve as 
Committee Chair of Safety 
 

IX. Budget Recommendation Letter Discussion –  

Mr. Goffard apprised the Council of the developments regarding the recommendation letter document 
being drafted by Budget and Finance committee.  Afterward, the Council reviewed a FY 18 Budget 
Proposal PowerPoint presentation delivered to the Board, and considered the information in their 
deliberations about what to include in their recommendation letter. Members’ feedback was recorded 
by Mr. Goffard, who agreed to send an updated draft of the document to the Council.  
 
Council Members voted to add friendly amendments to the recommendation letter drafted by the 
Budget committee, and to be circulated via email for all members to approve before the deadline. Ms. 
Cook made the motion which was seconded by Mr. Flanders and approved unanimously.  
 
The Council asked the Staff Coordinator to submit the letter to the Secretary’s office according to the 
appropriate protocols. 
 

X. Announcement 

Mr. Flanders encouraged members to complete the surveys attached to the back of Metro’s Proposal 
brochure, and he agreed to send members a report.  
 
All members confirmed receiving Metro NewsClips via email. 

XI. Adjournment 
Mr. Fogel adjourned the regular session meeting without objection at 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
          Joi Moorer 



 
 

600 Fifth Street NW 
Washington, DC 20001 
(202) 962-2891 

 
            
          
 

 
February 15, 2017 

 
 
 
Chairman Evans & WMATA Board Members:  

Since the last RAC report of January 18, 2017, the following has occurred: 
 
The full RAC met on Wednesday, February 1.   

 Four new members had been appointed, all from Virginia: Sawyer Baker, Richard 
Ezike, Nick Bertoni, and Paul Meissner. These members introduced themselves 
to the committee. 

 The planned discussion with Board Members Corcoran and Lauby was canceled, 
as neither was able to attend the meeting. 

 Katherine Kortum of DC was elected RAC Chair. 

 Lorraine Silva of Arlington was elected RAC’s Virginia Vice-Chair. 

 Committees elected their 2017 chairs: 

o Customer Service: Colin Reusch 

o Programs, Projects, and Planning (PPP): Joseph Suh 

o Budget/Finance: Sietse Goffard 

o Safety: Sawyer Baker 

 The RAC discussed the content of a letter, authored by the Budget/Finance 
proposal that contained RAC feedback on the FY18 budget proposal.  After 
suggesting minor changes, the RAC voted to approve the letter.  This letter was 
delivered to the WMATA Board on Monday, February 6, 2017. 

 

The Leadership Committee met by conference call on Monday, February 4. 
 
The Customer Service met on Thursday, February 9. 
 
The PPP and Safety Committees are scheduled to meet on Wednesday, February 15. 
 
The Budget Committee is scheduled to meet on Thursday, February 16. 
 



 
 

For our March meeting, we plan hear WMATA staff responses to our budget letter.  
Each committee will also be outlining its work plan for the remainder of the year. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Katherine Kortum 
 
Chair, Riders’ Advisory Council 
 
cc: Lynn Bowersox 
     RAC Members 
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